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Following the footsteps of our 

diggers 
 

Vincentia High School is very excited to announce that Teneisha 

Ross won a Premier’s Anzac Memorial Scholarship to the Western 

Front. Teneisha is one of twenty students from across the state who 

will travel to Flanders in Belgium to commemorate the Battle of 

Hamel on July 4 2018. Other significant Australian battlefields 

included in the tour are Ypres Salient, Passchendaele and the 

Somme. Three supervising teachers and a tour historian will also 

accompany the students. 

Teneisha’s entry was based on the theme of The Returned Soldier 

and comprised of a piece of art and a short poem. She selected this 

theme because she wanted to highlight the mental scars of war, 

especially Post Traumatic Stress Disorder.  

Her winning entry combined numerous elements that reflect the 

experiences of the returned soldier, particularly the trauma of war. 

The main feature of her artwork is the large eye; the eye is the 

window to the soul and the gateway to memories. The battle scene 

within the eye symbolizes the mental anguish that will remain with 

the soldiers forever, despite returning home from the war. The tear 

streaming from the eye reflects the suffering of the soldier and the 

fragmented pupil suggests that the returned soldier will never be 

whole again. 

This poem was also included in her entry. 
                                        The Returned Soldier 
There’s no escape. 
There’s no escape form the constant ringing of the enemies firing bullets. 
There’s no escape from the terrified screams of those suffering from the wounds that end their lives. 
There’s no escape from the lost children’s cry for help 
There’s no escape from the blasting colour of red.  
There’s no escape from the torment of war. 
 
By Teneisha Ross. 
Teneisha is a passionate Year 10 History student who is intrigued to learn more about the experiences of Australians who served 
our country, especially on the Western Front.  We wish Teneisha all the best for her upcoming tour and look forward to her 
sharing her experiences with us. 



Completion of Links to Learning Program 
Students, parents and staff from Kiama Community College 

and VHS gathered on Thursday 30th November in our School 

Café to celebrate the completion of the Links to Learning 

Program ‘Future Fit’ for 2017. During this presentation, all 

students received a certificate for their positive behaviour, 

attendance and active involvement during semester 2. The 

students represented themselves, their parents and our 

school at the highest esteem. Every one of the students that 

participated in this program in semester two made notable 

changes to their attitude and engagement in their education 

and we congratulate them on their efforts. We would also like 

to thank the Kiama Community College for their ongoing 

support of our school and students. We look forward to working with the college again in 2018.  

Future Fit is an engagement program for Year 9 students designed to improve their social and emotional wellbeing; their 

perception of the importance of education to their future; and general living, education and employability skills. Future Fit has a 

strong focus on enhancing confidence and self-efficacy. The program delivered in the context of fitness and outdoor recreation 

activities and draws upon Acceptance & Commitment Therapy (ACT) Framework-focussing on goal setting, acknowledgement 

and acceptance of barriers and commitment to an achievable course of action. The principles and practices of Positive 

Psychology used to enhance confidence and self-esteem.  This framework is a strength-based approach, with key strategies used 

such as; mindfulness, appreciative enquiry, active gratitude and acts of random kindness - the aim is to improve happiness, 

resilience and motivation, which in turn improves one’s sense of personal wellbeing.  

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP HOURS FOR 

JANUARY 2018 ARE: 

Monday   22 January 9:00AM - 1:30PM 
Tuesday  23 January 9:00AM - 1:30PM 

Wednesday 24 January 9:00AM - 1:30PM 
Thursday  25 January 9:00AM - 1:30PM 
Monday   29 January 9:00AM - 1:30PM 
Tuesday  30 January 7:45AM - 10:30AM 
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Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Adolescent human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccination program 
 

In early 2017 parents of Year 7 students were asked to provide consent for their children to receive three doses of HPV vaccine in the 

NSW School Vaccination Program. 
 

I am pleased to advise that most1 Year 7 students who have received two doses of HPV vaccine are considered to be fully 

vaccinated and do not require a further dose. 
 

This is based on recent international studies that show for children aged 9 to 14 years of age, two doses of HPV vaccine provide the 

same protection as three doses, as long as the second dose is given at least six months after the first dose. Based on this evidence, 

the World Health Organization (WHO) now recommends a two-dose HPV schedule, and this has already been adopted in compara-

ble countries (i.e. the UK, Canada, the United States and New Zealand) and is now being adopted in Australia. 
 

In 2017 Year 7 students were given the second dose of HPV vaccine at least six months after the first dose to accommodate the ur-

gent roll-out of the Meningococcal W Response Program to Year 11 and 12 students. Year 7 students who have received only one 

dose of HPV this year will be offered their second dose in 2018, at least six months after the first dose. 
 

A small number of students are still recommended to have three doses of HPV vaccine.1 Parents of these students should make ar-

rangements to receive these vaccines from their general practitioner (GP) or by calling their local public health unit on 1300 066 055. 
 

Parents whose children were vaccinated in 2017 but who still wish for their child to receive a third dose of HPV vaccine can access a 
free dose from their GP. 

 

More information is available on the NSW Health website at www.health.nsw.gov.au/hpv or by calling your local public health unit on 
1300 066 055. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Dr Vicky Sheppeard 
Director, Communicable Diseases Branch 
9 November 2017 

 
 

1 Children who still need a three-dose schedule are: those who received their first dose of HPV vaccine at 15 years of age or older, and those 
with significant immunocompromise (those with primary or secondary immunodeficiencies (B lymphocyte antibody and T lymphocyte complete 
or partial deficiencies); HIV infection; malignancy; organ transplantation; autoimmune disease; or significant immunosuppressive therapy 
(excluding asplenia or hyposplenia)). 

 

NSW Ministry of Health 

ABN 92 697 899 630 

73 Miller St North Sydney NSW 2060 Locked Mail Bag 961 North 

Sydney NSW 2059 Tel. (02) 9391 9000 Fax. (02) 9391 9101 

Website. www.health.nsw.gov.au 

 



A shout out for school uniforms 

If you have school uniforms that you child has outgrown from 
years 7 to 12 the Support Unit would very happily accept them.  
They can be left at the front office or sent directly to the 
Support Unit.  These uniforms are used by the entire school 
when mishaps happen and would be greatly appreciated. 

Thank you.   

$10,000 & $5,000 Scholarship for school leavers! 

Sanctuary Point & Districts Community Bank Branch are offering two 
scholarships to help with the cost of tertiary study for Year 12 students living in 

the 2540 postcode. $5000 per year for 2 years of Bachelor degree studies is 
available for 1 student and $2500 per year for 2 years for TAFE studies for 1 

student. Click the link below for more information and the application forms. 
The Sanctuary Point & Districts Community Bank are committed to building 

stronger communities through sponsorship and scholarships. 
https://bendigobank.com.au/…/community/sc…/2018-scholarships 

 

Finalist in Long Jump at the Nationals for Sam Taylor! 
 

Congratulations to Sam Taylor of Year 10 who made the final for Long Jump at the All Schools Athletics 

National Championships in Adelaide on Friday 8 December 2017. 16 year old Sam was competing against 

18 year olds from Australia, New Zealand, China and Pakistan. Sam placed 4th in the Long Jump, came 5th 

overall and was the only 16 year old to compete in the finals! Vincentia High wishes Sam all the best with 

his sport in the future. 

https://www.facebook.com/Sanctuary-Point-Districts-Community-Bank-Branch-384090264994265/?fref=mentions
https://bendigobank.com.au/public/community/scholarships/2018-scholarships






 





Term 4, 2017 

Thursday 14/12/2017 

 Whole School Colour Run & BBQ/

Wellbeing pds 3-6 Mrs Greyling & Mr Ryan 

 Sailability on Shoalhaven River Nowra 

Friday 15/12/2017 

 Gumbari Bushcare/Parkcare Regeneration 

Group - Shoalhaven Council Reserves 

Tuesday 19/12/2017 

Last day Term 4  

 

Term 1 2018 

Monday 29/01/2018 

 Sttaff Development Day Staff Only 

Tuesday 30/01/2018 

 First day for Years 7, 11 and 12 Students 

Wednesday 31/01/2018 

 First day for Years 8, 9, and 10  Students 

School Contacts  

P Taylor  Principal (Rel) 

A Newton Deputy Principal Stage 4 (7 & 8) Rel 

P Raftery Deputy Principal Stage 5 (9 & 10)  

S Clark Deputy Principal Support & Special 
 Programs 

F Loupos Senior School (11 & 12) 

J Oxley  School Administration Manager  

S Fuz Careers Advisor/VET (Rel) 

P Greyling Head Teacher WellBeing 

M Meehan Head Teacher Teaching & Learning 
 Literacy/Numeracy 

K Newton Head Teacher Teaching & Learning 

M Swanson Head Teacher Admin 

G Keogh Head Teacher English (Rel) 

J Povolny Head Teacher Mathematics (Rel) 

T Borg Head Teacher Science 

L Ryder Head Teacher CAPA 

E Salahi Head Teacher HSIE  

B Warner Head Teacher TAS (Rel) 

J Wright Head Teacher PDHPE (Rel) 

B Sauvao Head Teacher Sport 

M Goerlach Head Teacher Support (Rel) 

J Scott Head Teacher Gumbari Facility 

A Glenday Head Teacher Learning & Support 

K Lane Head Teacher Ganya Garindja  

P McKenzie School Counsellor 

A Hall School Counsellor 

P Charlton School Counsellor 

Merry Christmas 

and a Safe and 

Happy New Year 
 


